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Randall R. Silber

          Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602
April 18, 2007
Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc.
1500 Forest Avenue, Suite 115

Richmond, VA 23229

Attention: Philip Chang, PE

Rebkee Company
1020 Old Bon Air Road

Richmond, VA 23235

Attention: Mr. Joe Gibbons & Mr. Kevin McFadden





Re: POD 47-06 CVS at Willow Lawn- Landscape Plan
Gentlemen:

Please be advised that the planning review of the landscape plans submitted for approval on April 12, 2007, has been completed.  Based upon this review, the Planning Department has the following comments, which may delay the Planning Commission approval of your landscape plans:
a) Provide complete lighting plans in accordance with the checklist for coordinated review with the landscape plan. Lighting should comply with Illuminating Engineer Society of North America Standard IESNA G-1-03.
b) Show all utility fixtures and easements on the plan as required by the checklist.

c) Adjust tree locations outside easements. In particular adjust trees located adjacent to Markel Road entrance, along Markel Road near its intersection with Willow Lawn Drive, at the northeast corner of the CVS building and at the east side of the Willow Lawn Drive entrance. 

d) Identify tree locations with bold figures, as the screened figures used are not reproducible.

e) Replace Patmore Ash with Green Vase Zelkovas, as there are currently problems with ash borers.

f) Provide sod and mulch limits on the landscape plan.  Areas that are not mulched should be sodded.

g) Provide an irrigation plan sheet for review, if proposed.

h) A note should be added to the plans indicating: “The owner is responsible for replacement of any planting material located within a public easement that is removed or damaged as a result of the use or maintenance of the public facility located within the easement”.

i) Staff recommends consideration of a 6-foot high vinyl fence along the  northern property line both security and screening
Once the plans have been revised as required above, the plans can be forwarded to the Planning Commission for review and approval, at their May 23, 2007 meeting

If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920








Sincerely,









Michael F. Kennedy









County Planner
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